
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

BOARD OF FIRE TRUSTEES 
 

 

President Bob Baish called the special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Plainfield Fire Protection District 

to order at 11:00 a.m. held on Friday, December 29, 2023, at the District Headquarters located at 23748 W. 

135th Street, Plainfield, IL in the Boardroom with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

A roll call attendance was taken as follows: Trustee Tom Paul – present; Trustee Bill Barnes – present; Trustee 

Bob Baish – present; Trustee Doug Shreve – present.  Trustee Ted Peszynski was absent. 

 

Also in attendance were Chief Vito Bonomo, and Administrative Assistant Mary Jo Fazio. 

 

Open Forum – Nothing from the audience. 

 

Old Business - Seeking board consideration and a motion to approve the contract for Local 4560. 

Chief Bonomo reviewed the changes in the contract for Local 4560 with the Board.  This is a four-year contract.  

Local President and Firefighter/Paramedic Doug Mullen was in attendance to answer questions if needed.    

After a lengthy conversation, a motion was made by Trustee Shreve to approve the contract for Plainfield 

Fire Protection District’s Local 4560 as presented, seconded by Trustee Barnes.  A roll call vote was taken 

as follows:  Trustee Paul – yes; Trustee Barnes – yes; Trustee Baish – yes; Trustee Shreve – yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Doug Mullen thanked the Board and stated it was a pleasure going through the negotiation process with them. 

Chief Bonomo stated it was a pleasure being in negotiations with the Local and thanked them for their 

professionalism and cooperation. 

 

There being no need for a closed session or further business, a motion was made by Trustee Shreve to 

adjourn the meeting at 11:13 a.m., seconded by Trustee Barnes, all in favor. 

 

The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, January 9, 2024, at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tom Paul, Secretary 
 

Mary Jo Fazio, Administrative Assistant 


